
                Compliance Systems, Inc. 
                                Maritime Regulatory Consultants 
 

    October 18, 2018 

    NTC 08-2018 

 

CSI Notice to Clients 08-2018 
 
SUBJECT: NEW LEADERSHIP AND NEW NAME FOR COMPLIANCE 

SYSTEMS 

 

Captain Richard Wigger will be retiring on December 31, 2018, after 20 plus years 

leading the Compliance Systems team.  His successor will be Captain Lonnie P. Harrison, 

Jr, a 31-year Coast Guard veteran and two-time Captain of the Port.  Lonnie has been 

onboard since August of this year and is currently transitioning into his new role as Vice 

President.  Lonnie is also attending all of the OPA 90 Incident Management Team 

Exercises this year, so many of you, if you have not already, will have an opportunity to 

meet him.  Other than the change of leadership position, there will be no other personnel 

changes.  Robbie, Debbie, and Alan will continue in their current roles, taking care of day 

to day business as usual.  There will be no changes to our business model and we hope 

the change in leadership will appear seamless to you, our valued clients.   A small 

administrative change, however, is occurring simultaneously with the leadership change.  

Formerly known as ‘EZ Compliance Systems Inc’, CSI has officially changed its name to 

‘Colonial Compliance Systems Inc’, with a new logo and will conduct business as 

Compliance Systems.   The change to ‘Colonial’ aligns us better with our parent 

company, Colonial Group, Inc., which we have been a part of since our inception in 

1988.  The new logo, which you see on our website, future advisories, reports of 

attendance and daily correspondence, will be the Colonial C, with a propeller in the 

middle.  The old ‘EZ’ international orange diamond logo will no longer be used.  This 

should appear seamless to our customers, since our everyday use of Compliance Systems 

has and will not change. 

 

CSI is always available to assist our clients.  Should you have any questions concerning 

the above, please contact us at csi@compliancesystemsinc.com.  

For additional information and services, please visit our website: 

http://compliancesystemsinc.com/  
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